

Grafton City Council Proceedings
September 11, 2023



Mayor John W. Bork convened the regular meeting of the Grafton City Council at 7 PM, September 11, 2023 at Grafton City Hall.  Answering roll call were Dalluge, Hulshizer, Hyde, and Kruger.  Schaub was absent. Visitor was Bruce White.  Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.  Dalluge motioned, 2nd by Kruger to approve the minutes from the August 14, 2023 regular meeting.  Motion carried. 
Clerk presented the financial reports, past due utility accounts, and bills to be paid.  Hulshizer motioned, 2nd by Kruger to approve the financial reports as presented and pay all bills due to date.  Motion carried. 
Kruger motioned, 2nd by Hulshizer to approve the building permits for Duane Tabbert for an addition to his garage at 318 4th Avenue and for Scott Wilde for a garden shed on his property at 501 1st Street.  Motion carried.
The annual City Street Finance Report (Resolution #2023-15) was presented by the clerk.  Dalluge motioned, 2nd by Kruger to approve the report.  Upon roll call vote, all members voted aye.  Resolution #2023-15 is passed and approved.  Clerk will file the report with the Iowa Department of Transportation.
Resolution #2023-16 to certify a lien against real estate at 305 3rd Street was reviewed.  Hulshizer motioned, 2nd by Dalluge to approve the resolution.  Upon roll call vote, all council members voted aye.  Resolution #2023-16 is passed and approved.  Resolution #2023-17 to certify a lien against real estate at 309 3rd Street was then reviewed.  Kruger motioned, 2nd by Dalluge to approve the resolution.  Upon roll call vote, all council members voted aye.  Resolution #2023-17 is passed and approved.  Resolution #2023-18 to certify a lien against real estate at 105 3rd Street was reviewed.  Hulshizer motioned, 2nd by Kruger to approve the resolution.  Upon roll call vote, all council members voted aye.  Resolution #2023-18 is passed and approved.  The clerk will file the liens with the Worth County Treasurer.  
Under old business, the clerk showed the council an estimate from Osage Municipal Utilities to repair the ball field lights.  Hulshizer motioned, 2nd by Hyde to accept the estimate and have OMU go ahead and replace the transformer by the ball diamond.  Motion carried.  The council also discussed nuisance properties in town.  Under new business, the council talked about possibly having some vending machines in town. There being no further business, Kruger motioned, 2nd by Dalluge for adjournment.  Motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.





__________________________________                                      _________________________________      John W. Bork, Mayor				               	       Renee Petersen, City Clerk                                     












 

